
  
 

 

 

 

Now I know only in parté    a letter from our Rector 
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&ÉÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÈÉÄÄÅÎ Ȱ%ÐÉÓÃÏÐÁÌ ÓÈÉÅÌÄȱ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ 
ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒȢ  "Å ÔÈÅ ǢÒÓÔ ÔÏ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÔÈÅ ÏǣÃÅ 
ÁÔȡ ÐÁÒÉÓÈÁÄÍÉÎΐÓÁÉÎÔÍÁÒÇÁÒÅÔÓȢÎÅÔ ×ÉÔÈ          
) &/5.$ )4 ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÍÏ ÌÉÎÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅ Á 
ÄÅÓÃÒÉÐÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÉÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÅÍÁÉÌȢȢȢÁÎÄ ×ÉÎ Á ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÐÒÉÚÅȢ 
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I have heard and read these words from Paulôs 

first letter to the Corinthians many times.  Paul is 

writing to one of the many churches that he found-

ed; a church that existed in a part of the world with 

many different cultures and many competing reli-

gions.  The Christian church in Corinth (influenced 

by these multicultural forces) was experiencing 

many fractures and difficulties, and Paul exhorts 

the church to lay aside egos and power and to love; 

love each other that way that Christ loves us.  Paul 

encourages the young church to embrace a virtue 

of humility, because each of us ñnow only knows 

in partéò In other words, no one has the full pic-

ture of God! 

These words came to me this Sunday after a con-

versation that I had with Connor.  He attended the 

11:15 mass, and I was surprised to hear him lament 

how attendance was down.  ñThere werenôt as 

many people in church today and the responses 

werenôt very loud.ò  I was surprised, because dur-

ing the summer months our attendance figures 

averaged between 280-300 people on a Sunday, 

and this past Sunday we had over 430 people in 

attendance!  I was thrilled with the full schedule 

and with the multitude of people that we had in 

worship.  What was he talking about? 

And yet, as I reflected on his observations, for 

Connor, the attendance was in fact lower then he 

was used to.  During the summer months, he was 

used to worshipping with 215-240 people at the 

10am service.  In his experience, there were less 

people in church, even though we had an addition-

al 150 people in worship during the day.  He was 

lamenting the decline in attendance even though 

we had increased our attendance by over 30%! 

I share this long-winded story with you to point out 

a very important point for not only our church but 

for our lives.  We need to be very careful in assum-

ing that our own personal experience is the exact 

same experience that everyone else is having.  We 

need to acknowledge in all that we do that we  
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just may not have all of the answers, and perhaps 
listening to others just might bring us to a fuller 
understanding.  What would our world look like 
if we were able to hear the stories of others and 
gain an understanding of their experiences?  
Even if we disagree about a particular topic, what 
might be gained if we actively listen to others 
with differing opinions and try to more fully un-
derstand their position?  What would our world 
look like; our country look like; our Church look 
like if we were able to approach one another with 
humility and truly realize that ñNow we only see 
in part?ò 

In a sense, Connor and I were both right.  I was 
right in the fact that we had significantly more 
people in church this past Sunday. He was right 
because in the service that he attended, there 
were less people in the pews.  We each gained 
perspective by hearing the experience of the oth-
er. 

I wonder what our lives would look like in this 
world if we truly listened to each other more, and 
approached one another with a sense of humility 
rather than a spirit of al-
ready having the all of the 
answers. 

I wonder. 

 
-Fr. Todd Dill+ 

 

ñ...perhaps listening to 
others just might bring 

us to a fuller             

understanding.ò 
 

           dill@saintmargarets.net 

Have you seen the new  
addition to the narthex? 

The new addition to the nar-
thex is a banner that was re-
discovered (after being tucked 
away in a closet) by the newly 
formed St. Margaretôs Banner Guild who 
cleaned and repaired it. 

Itôs craft and beauty seemed too special 
not to share, so it was decided to have it        
framed to be on display for all to see. 

It was originally designed in 1985, and 
parishioners Anne Ayala, Ruth Perry, 
Peggy Sirk, Sara Jane Grentzer and 
Maureen Barclay all sewed a section. 
When each section was completed, they 
were sewn together to make the large 
banner. 

The jewels embellishing the piece were 
donated by Eleanor Booth, who also do-
nated the land for the original St. Mar-
garetôs church that was built on Rt. 51 in 
Charlotte. 

The banner was carried by parishioner 
Scott Barclay (son of Maureen) at an                
Acolyte Festival held at Duke in the late 
80ôs. 

ñThe banner is a celebration of our 
history, while we look forward to the 
futureò. -Father Todd Dill+ 

  
0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ 3ÁÉÎÔ -ÁÒÇÁÒÅÔȭÓ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
ÂÙ ÌÉÎËÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÒ (ÁÒÒÉÓ 4ÅÅÔÅÒ 6)# ÃÁÒÄ ÔÏ 

#/$% Ωȡ ΫΰΫβ 

(ÁÒÒÉÓ 4ÅÅÔÅÒ ÄÏÎÁÔÅÄ ÏÖÅÒ Λζδή  
ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ  

ÉÎ ΰήίγȢ   

             Thanks to all who supported the   
 annual Back to School Blitz drive.   
 We brought in $1,600 in donations 
 that will support the following: 
§ South Providence School (Waxhaw)  
§ Turning Point  
§ East Elementary  
§ Walter Bickett Elementary  
§ Monroe Middle School  
§ Galilee Ministries  

mailto:dill@saintmargarets.net


   Fr. Litoõs Letter 
ÂÙ !ÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÔ 0ÒÉÅÓÔȟ 4ÈÅ 2ÅÖÅÒÅÎÄ &ÁÔÈÅÒ ,ÉÔÏ 3ÁÎÔÏÓЙ 

Deacon Susie technically retired when she reached her proverbial/real age to do so. To our 
joy, she and Saint Margaretôs received the first ever exemption whereby the Bishop Pro-Temp 
of the Episcopal Diocese of North Carolina allowed her to continue serving for another two 
years. Part of the arrangements/requirements noted in her extension document was to signifi-
cantly change her engagement in ministry work in our parish. (Deacon Susie is currently on a 
two month Sabbatical with Paul and their new pup Maverick). Fr. Todd+ instructed us that we 
will strictly abide with the Diocesan Guidelines and so, some areas of her responsibilities 
were transitioned to me and the rest of our staff.    

I gained a new title in the process: Assistant to the Rector for Pastoral Care and Christian 
Formation. I am now adjusting to the various areas of responsibility this new title bring. There 
are now many aspects of ministry that call for my personal attention which I took for granted 
in the past because my involvement was simply participative. Deacon Susie was at the helm 
and was actively monitoring and sustaining various areas of our pastoral ministry and for-
mation. I am now more sensitively aware of the various needs of many in our parish. Every 
need requires special attention and happily, we are not swamped daily but when issues do 
arise we are able to respond and provide ministry in a timely manner.  

Pastoral Care to be fully responsive to your needs should be timely and focused. I request for 
your active participation in keeping us informed regarding your personal/family needs. It will 
be most helpful if we are fully informed about emergencies/hospitalization/surgeries and any 
needs that you know and believe require blessings/prayers/anointing. We take communion to 
the homebound and those who are in assisted living. Whenever you strongly feel that Fr. 
Todd+, Fr. Lito or Deacon Susie should be present or should be involved, please let me know 
so we can respond appropriately. We are just a phone call or an e-mail away. Let us know. 

Christian Formation opportunities should not be limited to what we are currently offering. 
There are many in our Parish who have a personal longing for a class/event/activity that is not 
currently offered. I invite you to let me know so that our Rector, our Vestry and our Parish 
may garner the blessings of your idea/experience. We are only limited by our imagination and 
needs. Please enrich our Christian Formation with your ideas/suggestions/requests. 

I challenge each of you to take nothing for granted. Do not feel sad or angry that something is 

not currently offered by our Parish. Do not wait for someone to do it for you. Identify, share 

and claim ÙÏÕÒ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ÎÅÅÄȾ×ÁÎÔȾ×ÉÓÈ ɀ ÉÎ ÓÏ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÇÉÖÅ ÌÉÆÅ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÅØÐÅÃÔÁȤ

ÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÎÄ ×ÉÓÈÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÈÅÎ ÂÅ ÒÉÃÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÆÕÌÌÙ ÁÌÉÖÅȦ  

  -Fr. Lito+ 

A Note from the Finance Office 

We are happy to announce that we are now able 
to accept online donations!  

Both our newly designed website and StM Connect 

platform are now able to accept online checking/bank 

draft or credit/debit card donations. You may make a 

onetime donation or set up a recurring payment.  
 

Please note, if you are a 2016 pledging member, online payments 

will be automatically applied to your pledge. To donate online 

please visit our home page at: 

www.saintmargarets.net and click the ñGivingò button in the red 

bar at the top of the page. 
 

For parishioners currently enrolled in our autodraft program, your 

payments will continue as usual.  

For questions regarding online giving please contact Denise Kilin-

ski, Assistant to the Rector for Finance & Accounting at fi-

nance@saintmargarets.net or by calling the church office, (704)249

-3523 ext. 777. 

Denise Kilinski is the Assistant to the Rector for Finance      

& Accounting.  She is in the office on Mondays & Thursdays 

to answer any questions you may have. 

,ÖÔÚȮɯ&ÙÈÕËÔÖÔÚȮɯ ÜÕÛÚɯÈÕËɯ%ÙÐÌÕËÚȯ 

#ÙÌÚÚɯàÖÜÙɯÚ×ÌÊÐÈÓɯÎÐÙÓȮɯÈÎÌɯƘɯÈÕËɯÜ×ȮɯÐÕɯÏÌÙɯ
ÍÈÝÖÙÐÛÌɯÖÜÛŗÛȰɯÚ×ÖÙÛàȮɯÊÈÚÜÈÓȮɯÖÙɯÏÌÙɯÌÝÌÕÐÕÎɯ

ŗÕÌÙàɯÈÕËɯÉÙÐÕÎɯÏÌÙɯÛÖȯ 

A Fashion Show Tea, starring her. 

Sponsored by the ECW 

Saturday, September 24
th
 

2:00 pm-4:00 pm in the Parish Hall 

 

Maggie's 

Market  

Craft Fair  
is Saturday, 10/22 

 

 

The ECW's third annual Maggie's Market 
Craft Fair is scheduled for Saturday, Octo-
ber 22 and is well underway.  Vendor craft 
booths are filling up!  Do you know of any 
crafters who would be interested in a spot?      
 

We do have a few volunteer requests.  
Please look at the list below and sign up to 
help make this event successful for the 
third year.   
 
 

§ Advertising/Social Media - do you have 
advertising expertise you can share with 
us?    

 

§ Set up help needed: Thursday, 10/20 from 
5:30-8:00 PM.     

§ Vendor sign in help needed on Friday, 
10/21 from 3:00-8:00 PM 

 

§ Event help needed on Saturday, 10/22 
during the sale from 9:00-3:00 and  imme-
diately following to clean up.   

 

The ECW will be selling baked goods dur-
ing the sale, so please consider what you 
can bake to donate.  Cakes, cookies, pies 
and treats sell well and would be greatly 
appreciated.   
 
 

Please contact Mary Rushing with any 
questions at: 
rushmary07@gmail.com.   

ÓÁÎÔÏÓΊÓÁÉÎÔÍÁÒÇÁÒÅÔÓȢÎÅÔ 

http://www.saintmargarets.net/
mailto:finance@saintmargarets.net
mailto:finance@saintmargarets.net
mailto:rushmary07@gmail.com
mailto:santos@saintmargarets.net


 

   

 
 

6%3429 This column has been requested by parishion-
ers to inform the parish on votes taken at re-
cent Vestry Business meetings.   

Vestry Business meetings are held in the Choir 
Room on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 
7:00 pm.   

Business meeting minutes are kept in the 
church office and are accessible to anyone 
interested in reading more about the motions 
and votes discussed at recent meetings. 

 a view from the VESTRY 
Tricia Smith, 6ÅÓÔÒÙ ÏÖÅÒÓÉÇÈÔ ÆÏÒ &ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ Ǫ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ %ÖÅÎÔÓ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOUTH �6�S�R�W�O�L�J�K�W�� 
 Elizabeth Pfeifer, Assistant to the Rector for Youth Ministries 
 

¶ Note that all Vestry Meeting Minutes are available in the 
church office.  Binders are kept of each calendar year for 
reference and transparency. 

 

¶ New speaker for the worship space was purchased, due to 
June lightning strike.  All expenses covered fully by insur-
ance . 

 

¶ New investment committee is now formed. 
 

¶ Eagle Scout projects presented and proposed.  Discussion 
on how a sub committee should be formed to handle Scout 
requests as they come up. 

 

¶ Moving ahead with drawings for proposed new parish hall 
and discussing new ordinances in Union County. And how 
they could possibly effect the plans. 

 

¶ Vestry Retreat on 8/26-27 in Kanuga to forge partnerships, 
fellowship and discuss new parish hall possibilities. 

 

¶ Lots of new families as visitors in summer 2016. 
 

¶ Security & Risk Management Assessment to be conducted 
on campus by Union County Sheriff. 

 

¶ Parishioners can now GIVE online through StM Connect! 
 

¶ Fall Adult Formation classes set 
 

- Tricia Smith 

 

�(�<�& ÈÁÄ ÏÕÒ &ÁÌÌ άΪΫΰ +ÉÃË /ǟ ÏÎ !ÕÇÕÓÔ άβÔÈȢ 7Å ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ ÏÕÒ ΰÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÎÅ× ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÔÏ 

�(�<�&��ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ ÌÏÖÅ ÏÆ ÓÉÌÌÙ ÇÁÍÅÓȟ ÉÃÅÂÒÅÁËÅÒÓȟ 'ÏÄȟ ÁÎÄ Á ÄÅÃÅÎÔ ÁÍÏÕÎÔ ÏÆ ÌÁÕÇÈÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÇÅÎÅÒÁÌ ÎÏÉÓÅȢ 
)Ô ×ÁÓ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÓÏ ÍÁÎÙ ÎÅ× ÆÁÃÅÓ ɉÁÎÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÁÒ ÏÎÅÓɊȢ  
)Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÅÒÅÎȭÔ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ ÉÔ ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ǢÒÓÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÊÏÉÎ ÕÓ ÁÔ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÎÅØÔ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇÓȢ   

�(�<�& ×ÉÌÌ ÍÅÅÔ ÍÏÓÔ 3ÕÎÄÁÙÓ ÉÎ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒȡ ÔÈÅ ΫΫÔÈȟ ΫβÔÈȟ ÁÎÄ άίÔÈȢ !ÌÌ ΰÔÈ-ΫάÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅÒÓ ɉÁÎÄ 

ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓɊ ÁÒÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÊÏÉÎ ÕÓȢ �(�<�& ÍÅÅÔÓ ÆÒÏÍ ί-ΰȡέΪ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÃÏÍÐÌÉÍÅÎÔÁÒÙ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ 

ÆÒÏÍ ΰȡέΪ-αȢ  
 

4ÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÄÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÏ ×ÈÙ %ÐÉÓÃÏÐÁÌÉÁÎÓ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ×Å ÄÏȢ 7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ 
ÔÈÅ ÓÔÒÕÃÔÕÒÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÔÕÒÇÙȟ ÏÕÒ ÃÒÅÅÄÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÁÃÒÁÍÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÆ ÃÏÕÒÓÅ- ×ÈÙ ×Å ÄÏ ÏÕÒ ȰÐÅ× ÁÅÒÏÂÉÃÓȱ  

ÏÆ ÓÉÔȟ ÓÔÁÎÄ ÁÎÄ ËÎÅÅÌȢ 4ÈÅÓÅ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÉÏÎÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÌÅÁÄ ÕÐ ÔÏ Á ÙÏÕÔÈ-ÌÅÄ ÌÉÔÕÒÇÙ ÏÎ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ έΪÔÈȢ �(�<�& ×ÉÌÌ 
ȰÔÁËÅ ÃÈÁÒÇÅȱ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ γȡΪΪ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÁÎÄ  ÓÅÒÖÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÁÌÔÁÒ ÉÎ Á ÖÁÒÉÅÔÙ ÏÆ ÒÏÌÅÓȢ  

Ý 3ÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ $ÁÔÅȡ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ α-γÔÈ ÆÏÒ Á ()'( 3#(//, /.,9 ÒÅÔÒÅÁÔȢ 7ÅȭÖÅ ÒÅÎÔÅÄ Á ÈÏÕÓÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
"ÏÏÎÅȟ .# ÁÒÅÁ ÁÎÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÐÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÅËÅÎÄ ÅÎÊÏÙÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÈÉÇÈ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȢ -ÏÒÅ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅȢ  

Ý 3ÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ $ÁÔÅȡ 3ÁÔȟ /ÃÔ άάÎÄ ÆÏÒ Á -)$$,% 3#(//, /.,9 ÏÖÅÒÎÉÇÈÔȢ 7ÅȭÒÅ ÈÅÁÄÅÄ ÔÏ #ÁÍÐ 
#ÁÎÁÁÎ ÉÎ 2ÏÃË (ÉÌÌȟ 3# ÆÏÒ ÁÎ ÁÆÔÅÒÎÏÏÎ ÏÆ ÂÕÂÂÌÅ ÓÏÃÃÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÁÒÃÈÅÒÙ ÔÁÇ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÂÙ ÁÄÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ 
ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ Á ÓÌÅÅÐÏÖÅÒ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȢ -ÏÒÅ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅȢ 

3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 2ÅÍÉÎÄÅÒ 

/ÕÒ ÙÏÕÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 9ÏÕÔÈ 2ÏÏÍ ÆÒÏÍ ΫΪȡΫί-ΫΫȡΪΪÁÍ ÁÎÄ ÉÓ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ΰÔÈ-
ΫάÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÓÅÍÅÓÔÅÒ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓ ÓÏÍÅ ÂÉÇ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐ ×ÉÔÈ 'ÏÄ 

ÁÎÄ *ÅÓÕÓȢ 5ÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÒÅȡÆÏÒÍ ÃÕÒÒÉÃÕÌÕÍ ÆÒÏÍ 3ÐÁÒËÈÏÕÓÅȟ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÁÓÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÄÉÖÅ ÉÎÔÏ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÌÉËÅȡ ×ÈÁÔΈÓ ÔÈÅ 
ÄÉǟÅÒÅÎÃÅ ÂÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ *ÅÓÕÓȟ ×ÈÙ ÄÏÅÓ ÉÔ ÆÅÅÌ ÌÉËÅ ÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅÓ 'ÏÄ ÉÓÎΈÔ ÁÎÓ×ÅÒÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÁÙȤ
ÅÒÓȟ ÃÁÎ ) ÂÅ Á #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȟ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÒÅȢ  

pfeifer@saintmargarets.net 
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Our Episcopal Church community can be defined as a group of people 

who, regardless of diversity of backgrounds, are able to accept and 

transcend differences, enabling all to communicate effectively and to 

work together with faith, toward common good goals. 

Saint Margaretôs parishioner groups overlap in many ways to prove 

this point.  Look at our Menôs groups.  Rain or shine early Sunday 

mornings. Amazing breakfasts for all.  They have now expanded to  

lemonade on the lawn (hot chocolate in the cooler months) They will 

also begin a mentoring program, field trips and various prayer 

groups.  Our ECW group committees are sponsoring a tea in Septem-

ber, Craft Fair in October, and another fall lobster sale, continuing 

with new committees, projects and ideas for 2017.   

Supper clubs, ice cream socials, chili contests, various cook outs, dog 

walks and Easter egg hunts are all amazing ways for our wonderful 

community to grow in faith and friendship.   

When signing on to our new webpage (www.saintmargarets.net) you see 

numerous interlocking ways you too can join in and be supported by 

others in education, outreach and ministry. 

If you think of anything missing that you would like to seeéplease let 

me or Debbie Marchand know.  We can try to make it happen.  Email us 

at:  triciasmith42@gmail.com &  dmarchand@comporium.net 

May we continue to grow with support in faith, gratitude, care and joy. 

Love Jesus, love your neighbor, bless the world                                                                

                              Thankfully, 


